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FREDENBERG TOWNSHIP NEWS 

A monthly newsletter published 

by the 

Fredenberg Town Board 

Editor Sherri Armstrong 

 

This is not an official document 

and does not replace the require-

ments for the Board to post notices 

in posting.  Minutes are not official 

until approved by the board at 

their meeting.  All ordinances, poli-

cies and resolutions quoted herein 

are available for review in the Town 

Clerkôs office.  Anyone wishing to 

review them can leave a message 

and a time can be arranged for view-

ing.  Copies can be obtained for the 

standard price as stated in the admin-

istrative policy. 

.   
TOWN BOARD  

 

Elizabeth Blix, Supervisor       721-3194 

Jeff Blix, Chairman                  721-3194 

Clay Cich, Supervisor              590-5005 

Walter Rapp, Supervisor          721-3761 

Mark Toms, Vice Chair            393-4531 

Bill O'Brien, Treasurer             721-3864 

James Ray,  Road Foreman      721-5201 

Sherri Armstrong, Clerk           721-3991 

 

DISTRICT COMMISSIONER  

Keith Nelson         (218)749-7108 

300 S 5th Ave  

Virginia, MN  55729 

Nelsonk@co.st.louis.mn.us 

 

DEPARTMENTS 
Fire Chief, Linda Bergstrand           349-2668      

Recycling Center                             721-3991 

Assessor,  County                          726-2304  

Town Hall                                        721-3991 

FAX                                                 721-3991 

email                       Fredenbergtwp@aol.com 

    (email is slow and NOT recommended) 

    The February meeting was called 

to order at 7:0pm by Chairman Jeff 

Blix - 9 individuals joined the board 

in the Pledge of Allegiance.  Minutes 

were approved  with three typed cor-

rections in the regular minutes and 

none in the Reorg and Budget/Salary 

meetings.  The correspondence was 

reviewed and bills paid in the 

amount of $31,265.30.  Reports were 

made by the various department 

heads.    

    The clerk reported a busy month 

with various reports and certifica-

tions to file.  She asked that every-

one check their W-2s for the correct 

social so she can finish filing them.  

She reported that she has been work-

ing with the treasurer to complete the 

reconcile on the books.  She spent a 

lot of time talking to several indi-

viduals, one from a neighboring 

township about township functions.  

We had 2 conceal and carry classes 

and will be hosting both the Democ-

ratic and Republican caucuses in 

March.  She reminded the board of 

items needed to compile the Annual 

Report.           

   The treasurer was not present but 

had his monthly reconciliation report 

available.  Total funds available as of 

13 January are $422,834.07, which 

included the $80,000 in CD.s the 

township holds.    

   The Road Foreman patchy bad 

roads due mostly to the crazy 

weather and how the plows are get-

ting out.  There hasnôt been enough 

snowfall to see if the spot on E. 

Birch Acres Rd.makes a difference 

TOWN BOARD ACTIONS  when he plows, but as he is driving 

a truck rather than a grader, the 

consensus is that it probably wonôt.  

The patch done on the Bear Island 

Road last fall is settlingðprobably 

due to frost heaving.  A new proc-

ess was used to fill it so we will 

see what happens when spring ar-

rives. The speed limit sign on Bear 

Island Road also looked to be a 

victim of the snow plow.              

   Fire Department -  had a busy 

January with 3 medical, 1 mutual 

aid medical, 2 fires and a mutual 

aid fire calls.  Members attended 

training and the Arrowhead EMS 

Conference and Expo at the 

DECC.  New gear lockers were 

purchased and installed as well as 

a new radiator for the rescue truck.  

The department prepared for their 

Insurance Services review. 

  Nothing from Law Enforcement 

or the Cemetery   

   Parks & Rec -   the rink attendant  

has been doing a great job getting 

the rink readyé..and then the 

weather screws it all up.  He has 

hours posted for when the skating 

shack and rink will be attended.      

   Community Center -  the zone is 

still not heating correctly in the 

board room, but as long as we 

open the doors prior to meetings it 

will be fine.    

  Recycling Center -   the atten-

dants have decided against having 

a new window installed, so the 

clerk will submit the improvement 

grant for just the streetlight at the 

entrance.     

  Other Meetings -   Supervisor 

Jeff Blix attended the Reservoir 



CORRESPONDENCE 

The following items were re-

ceived and reviewed at the Febru-

ary meeting. Anyone wishing to 

read this correspondence, or seek-

ing more information, may do so 

by calling the clerk at  721-3991. 

UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED 

CLASSES HELD AT THE  

FREDENBERG COMMUNITY 

CENTER  

CHECK OUR FACEBOOK PAGE  

Exercise classes - wear comfortable 

clothes and bring a mat.  Pay per 

class or purchase a punch card. 

The card will be kept at the Com-

munity Center.   

    For more info call Anita at  

729-0450 more info.   

  PAY AT THE DOOR  

YOGA 

AT RESERVOIR RIDERS 

 .Wednesdays -  

     Yoga       6:00 ï 7:00 pm 
Incorporate breath work and pos-

tures to increase the bodyôs align-

ment, strength and flexibility.  

Emphasis on the inner core build-

ing awareness and finding ease in 

the body.  

Instructor: Anita Anderson  

$5 per class. 

          GROUP EXERCISE 

Come work out with  other moti-

vated community members. 

Tues/Thursdays     7:00 - 8:00 am 

Riders business meeting.                   

  Under Old Business:  -  Ordinance  

- Mark Toms read just the revised 

sections of the ordinance.   The board 

set a new Public Hearing for February 

17 from 7-8pm in the basement.     

  Shredding Day - have made some 

initial phone calls, but have nothing 

definite at this time. 

   Website  - the clerk has several re-

sources for a new website, so she will 

begin work on that  

  Hall rental feesð  the clerk ap-

prised the board of surrounding town-

ships prices.  They will take it under 

advisement and item was tabled.     

Under New Business:   Resolution 

#16-001  Concerning the moral char-

acter of business owners with beer/

liquor licensees -  passed. 

  Request from Residents-  the board 

has decided that a form will be cre-

ated to streamline the process and to 

create a paper trail.  The admin policy 

adopted already allows for charges tor 

information requests, but this will al-

low residents to give a written request 

to the board for information and a 

reply with the information back in a 

more timely manner.    

   Harassment - Belle Littler came to 

the board to let them know she had 

been ordered off the trail in recent 

weeks while walking her dog to allow 

dogsleds through.  She also stated she 

had been contacted by law enforce-

ment over some of the confrontations.  

She will be filing formal complaints 

and wanted the board to know of her 

actions and asked if they were pre-

pared to back their intentions with 

regard to the park.  Deb Pawlowicz 

asked if the rules and regulations for 

the park had been posted.   

    With no further business, we ad-

journed at 8:30pm 

 

1. From Minnesota LTAP ï Newsletter 

2. PERA Association - Newsletter 

3. From Lake Country ï Postcard on 

efficiency and rebates 

4. From St. Louis County Planning and 

Community Development Depart-

ment ï Letter in response to copy of 

a letter sent to PEO on trespassing  

5. Email - From Individual seeking 

permission to shoot off fireworks at the 

Vintage Run the end of February. 

Arrowhead Bookmobile  
Stops at the Fredenberg  
Community Center from  

1:15 -  1:45  
                   Mar  7  

No February date due  to  
Presidentõs Day  

 

call 218 -741 -3840   

or 1 -800 -257 -1442  
      

Curl up with a 
good book  

 today!  

Learn to Shoot Safely 
    The Northwestern Gun Club 

invites all youth and their par-

ents to join them at the range 

on East Hunter Lake Rd the 

2nd and 4th Saturdays of the 

month.  

Event is 

free of 

charge.   

    For 

more info, contact Gordy Ad-

ams at 590-2926. 

Happy Chinese New Year! 

 

  We welcome the 

Year of the Monkey 

on February 8th 



Monday, February 01, 2016  
The Saturday melt and Saturday night freeze created extremely icy trails on Sun-

day.  John has been hard at work - grooming both Sunday and today.  He got rid of 
Ƴƻǎǘ ƛŦ ƴƻǘ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ άƛŎŜ ƎƭŀȊŜέΦ   

How about one last winter fling before spring hits us? 
      

    Check out the  

Polar Vortreks Winter Adventure 3K Fun Run     

Saturday March 12, 2016  10:00 a.m. 
 

Cost is  $40, but there are lots of events to enjoy: 

Space is limited!   

 

Crazy fun! Fire building challenge, 200ô tube slide, snowball sling-

shots, snowman building challenge, tree pull, and more. 

 

All proceeds support outdoor education and recreation at Boulder Lake 

Environmental Learning Center. 

 

Family Fun - (Ages 8 and up)  - Ages 8-16 must be accompanied by 

adult throughout adventure. 

 

  For more info or to register, email jdgeiss@d.umn.edu or call 721-

3731;  They are located at 7328 Boulder Dam Rd, Duluth, MN 55803 

 
SKIING IS GREAT AT BISKEY 

  
      Curious which direction to go once on the trails?  The trails ski clockwise with the exception of the loop on 

Wolf Run that flows counterclockwise. The paper maps at the trailhead have directional on them.  Trail signage 
marking these directions will be incorporated in the future.   

     Overflow parking is available at the dam just beyond the ski trail parking lot.  If you park at the dam you can 
Ǉǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƪƛǎ ƻƴ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǊƻŀŘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ŦƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻƻƳŜǊΩǎ ǘǊŀŎƪǎ ǇŀǊŀƭƭŜƭ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǊƻŀŘΦ  They lead you 

to the trailhead. 
Contributions for our volunteer maintained trail system are always  welcome and 
 put to good use.  Checks can be sent to: FREDENBERG FLYERS SKI CLUB: 
 at 5325 Fish Lake Dam Road   Duluth, MN 55803.  If you are not on the ski club  
email list but would like to be, and for all other inquiries,  
please contact Joan Sutliff at 721-5045 or email her at sutliff@cpinternet.com 

  
We have the best trails in the area!   

 GROUNDS NEWS   

    Just a reminder the warm-

ing shack is open 4 hours a 

week with an attendant as 

posted  on the warming shack 

door.  For any other times the 

shack will only be open when 

there is a responsible individual 

(over the age of 18) in atten-

dance to check out the key.        

   The sledding hill located on 

the corner of  W. Pioneer and 

Lavaque Roads has been seeing 

a lot of use this year.  Recently 

there were some snowmobiles 

seen in the area.  While parking 

at the bottom of the hill isnôt a 

problem, please donôt use the 

hill to run your sleds up and 

down on.   

    We ask that everyone keep 

the shack and grounds tidy at 

both places. Remember that the 

rink and hill are for the enjoy-

ment of all, so please share.    

Thank you!  

mailto:sutliff@cpinternet.com


ADVERTISEMENTS  

To help defray the costs of publishing and mailing this newsletter, we are offering advertising space to 

local businesses,  If interested, please call the hall at 721-3991  

 

Fish Lake Storage  

5290 Fish Lake Road  

Perfect for your camper, boat, RV or per-

sonal belongings  

Individual sizes from 10x10 to 10x28  

24 hour upgraded Video Monitoring  

www.fishlakestorage.com  

Call 218 -721 -4243  

A Le Salon  
Experience the elegance         Full service hair salon 

5 Reasons you  should visit  

EAGLEôS NEST RESORT 
§ Under new management 

§ Experienced cooks 

§ $2.50 tap beer All Day Monday 

§ Saturdayôs BLOODY MARY BAR  11am - 3 pm 

§ PRIME RIB on Friday &  Saturday 

Try our warm and welcoming atmosphere 

See you soon    THANK YOU!    

(218) 721-4147        Mike & Rob  

http://www.fishlakestorage.com

